
Hello Donators, 

This is Angelina. I trust you are doing well. I am doing well too. Due to the pandemic, the 

academic period has been reduced by 10 weeks (from 52 to 42 weeks). Students now have to 

work extra hard to cover the course content of 2nd year. This has made the year quite a 

stressful one but I have everything under control.  

To make matters worse, university teachers in the country are on an indefinite strike from 2nd 

August and are now negotiating with the government for salary increment. We hope the 

negotiations end soon so we can continue with the academic year smoothly 

Currently, we have about 2 months left to complete the academic year (22nd October,2021). 

That is if everything goes according to the planned academic calendar. As stated early on, I 

am doing very well, I do not have any challenge with personal studies and I still study with 

my study group   

I pray you stay safe. 

Kind regards, 

Angelina Mintah 

 

 


